

## Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health

50 Hallam Street, London W1W 6DE

Telephone:	Fax:	E-mail:	

## From the Honorary Secretary Dr Patricia Hamilton

PH/wds 18 March 2002

STRICTLY PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

Dr J Kelly Medical Director Sperrin Lakeland Health and Social Care Trust Erne Hospital Enniskillen Co. Fermanagh BT474 6A



Dear Dr Kelly

RCPCH External Review - Dr. O'Donohoe Re:

I am sorry to hear that you have not been able to resolve your difficulties with Dr O'Donohoe. You have requested our assistance with providing an External Professional Competency Review of Dr O'Donohoe. We always send two Paediatricians in for such requests and I am pleased to say that Dr Andrew Boon (address below) and your Regional Advisor, Dr Moira Stewart, have agreed to undertake In choosing these assessors I have selected the Chair of our General Paediatric College Specialty Advisory Committee given that there were issues around general paediatric competence and performance, of which he will have an excellent overview of what is expected. He will of course take the opportunity to discuss issues with the wider clinical team. The other assessor knows the local situation and has been involved in some of the casework before. She will therefore be able to provide the local balance and background to somebody who is coming in from quite a distance. I hope you will agree with this balance of Assessors. Dr Stewart feels that she is able to continue to provide a balanced and independent view, despite having been previously involved. Please let me know if this is acceptable to the Trust.

I enclose with this letter a copy of our indemnity form and visit protocol. As you will see from this we expect the report that is produced to be owned by the Trust and any action recommended to be the responsibility of the Trust and we would also expect that expenses and reimbursement for time spent will be made. I hope this is helpful.

Patricia Hamilton FRCP FRCPCH

**Honorary Secretary** 

Encis.

REGISTERED CHARITY 1057744

032-019-030

c.c. Dr Moira Stewart
Consultant Paediatrician & Senior Lecturer
Department of Child Health
Institute of Clinical Science
Grosvenor Road
Belfast
Antrim BT12 6BJ

Dr Andrew Boon Consultant Paediatrician Paediatric Department Royal Berkshire Hospital London Road Reading Berkshire RG4 7DD